Bresent were Runkin Roland Sallada, Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd and Betty Hooper.

For the records: on March 6, 1980, AM, Louis Maynard came in to complain about the noise, speed and the grating of the noise of trucks down-shifting made from the Elliott gravel removal operation. He described the noise as being so loud as to make it impossible to sleep, being as the trucks started traveling between 5:00 am and 6:00 am.

The Selectmen met at 7:15 pm before their regular meeting, with Town Auditors, Howard Kane and Charles Wason. The auditors offered suggestions for better town reporting and criticized certain areas of bookkeeping.

TOWN REPORTS WERE DELIVERED TO THE POST OFFICE ON WEDNESDAY MARCH 5; 1:30 M

Robert Riley came in at the request of the Selectmen to discuss the possibility of repossession of his property, which had been deeded to the Town of New Boston for non-payment of taxes for three years.